Board Meeting of May 9, 2007
President Rich Evans called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm on May 9, 2007.
PRESENT
President:                                    Rich Evans
Vice President:               Paul Brennan
Treasurer:                                    Travis Rowe
Secretary:                                    La Tosha Walden
Directors:                         Heather Fontes
                                          Michelle Childress
                                          Susan Guzman          
ABSENT                         Vann Dy                                 
MINUTES
The board reviewed from 3/12, 4/11 and minutes from 3/22/07 General Membership meeting.
REPORTS FROM:
        President, Rich Evans – no report
        Treasurer, Travis Rowe – no report
        Vice President, Paul Brennan – Report on Negotiations
Negotiations
Brennan – Update brief, not much change from last report.
Old Business
        Board member training – Leadership training on hold until the next meeting.
        Catastrophic leave – Paul will set up the process and format of document.  Motion given by board member and second approving the motion
CLOSED SESSION
Member issues discussed.
SESSION RESUMED
        SCOPO meeting – Rich and Michelle reported the Association is getting strong in legislation, active in writing Bills.  Will discuss more with membership at next meeting.
        Retirees – Spoke to Bud our Lead Negotiator, his opinion is that we do not need to cover the retirees.  John Bertke with San Joaquin County Labor Relations is going to check with Human Resource.
        LDF training for members – The General membership meeting for 5/22/07, there will be a local representative 
        Retirees will continue to be represented for bargaining at this time, cannot use LDF.
        The board will look into Retired PORAC membership and draft a letter of explanation of coverage – the matter tabled for Rowe & Evans to review.
New Business
        Discussion with Administration regarding Probation Officer’s working in capacity of Juvenile Detention Officers.  Paul and Rich met with Bays and explained our position.  Also, gave Bays a letter that was presented to Admin a year ago on June 1, 2006 that SEIU had presented on our behalf.  The letter was given as a reminder.
        A flower arrangement was sent on behalf of the Association to Otis Walker’s funeral.
